
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

September 20, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot.  The prayer was recited followed 

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

A motion was made by Kyle Broussard to accept the minutes of the meeting held on September 

13, 2018.  The motion was seconded by Abby Guidry and motion carried. 

President Fontenot informed the membership that he received an email from the President of 

the Rotary Club in Haiti to coordinate shipment of medical supplies for the mission work there. 

President Fontenot also stated that he would contact Dr. Tommy Curtis and Reno LeBlanc to 

line up their schedule for this project. 

Wednesday, September 19, 2018 there was a Board Meeting held and President Fontenot 

requested that we write a grant for playground equipment at all the parks in Rayne.   He 

requested help from Nick Simoneaux in writing this grant. 

Nick Simoneaux mentioned that he has connection with someone that builds playground 

equipment and also noticed that we could possibly get more benches along Adams Ave. 

President Fontenot congratulated Nick Simoneaux for being chosen to serve again on the 

Nominating Committee for District 6200. 

President Fontenot reported that at the Board Meeting it was discussed that the By-laws 

Committee will need to review the Rotary Club of Abbeville’s by-laws for corporate 

membership and then amend our by-laws.  Cynthia Oliver emailed the committee members 

copies and announced a meeting to be held shortly after this one. 

It was moved by Steve Bandy to adjourn this meeting.  It was seconded by Nick Simoneaux and 

motion carried. 

 

 

 

  

 


